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LINLITHGOW ACADEMY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
7.00pm, Tuesday 31st January, 2017

Conference Room

MINUTES
Attendees: Kate Signorini (Chair), Karen Jarvis (Head Teacher), May Geddes, Gillian McLean, Elspeth Brown (Vice Chair), Jenny O’Donnell (Clerk), Catherine Devlin, Kathryn Morrison (LAA Representative), Liam McLaughlin (Teacher), Adam Bumstead (Pupil Council), Rhona White (Teacher), Laurie Boles, Derek Wolfe, Douglas Gray.
Apologies: Jo Smith, Susie Hume, Rachel Reid
1. Welcome

The Chair welcomed Adam Bumstead (Pupil Council) and Keith Hay (Staff).

2. Approval of the Minutes from the Last Business Meeting (held 22nd November, 2016) and Any Matters Arising

It was pointed out that Laurie Boles’ name had been spelt incorrectly. A minor amendment to the Teachers Report was also requested. With this correction, the minutes were approved.

3. Keith Hay – presentation on progress to the school website

Work is ongoing. There will be regular updates to the photo gallery and events page. Images are now interactive and linked, including the Parent Council image. The navigation bar shows upcoming events over the next two months. Parents and pupil pages are linked to careers advice pages. 

A key aim has been to build links with the wider community e.g. to the blogs of the cluster primary schools. In addition, there are now links to websites of 25 groups who have regular bookings at the school. LA follows them via twitter so can advertise their events by ‘retweeting’.

The calendar now includes sports fixtures for the year. As requested, every change has been added to the daily feed and is tweeted out. All Daily Bulletins are archived for reference. The email subscription service has been fixed and is now working for everyone. 

The twitter feed was started to get collegiate discussion with primary schools. LA’s first year blog will be out for August. Primary schools will see this. There are maps and a video of the first floor to help P7s find their way around the school. 
Some other items added to the website are:

· West Lothian Council link for session dates for 2017/18.

· SQA exam timetable (in progress on Pupil Pages). This is already on the Parent Pages.

· Course Choice information is currently on the main menu bar for easy reference.  This will go back to parent pages outwith the course choice period.
4. Head Teacher's report 

Staffing
· Julie Allison has been made permanent to Learning Support 

· Advertising for maternity leave for Home Economics but have plan B in case of no applicants.

Vision/Values/Aims
Following feedback from the consultation, some changes have been made. A short presentation of possible graphics for posters was given. 

Next steps are to:
· Finalise graphics

· Out to the school community

· Pupils to design the poster

· Put onto rollers and posters around the school

Laurie Boles offered to include an article on this in the Round Table magazine; the deadline for submission of articles is in March. 

Valued Self Evaluation
This would take place during the week beginning 20th March. Whole school input will be sought. The focus is on Learning and Teaching as one of four quality indicators of a core improvement plan.

Action: Seek parents for a focus group.

Homework Policy
This is a sub policy under the Learning and Teaching policy.  After the Vision/Values/Aims go up, the homework policy can be developed.  The Headteacher will be in classes observing homework being given and undertaken. Looking at ‘How to Help Parents to Help Children’ as a Learning and Teaching group as well as ‘How to help pupils manage homework’. 

Latecomers
The issue of latecomers was being tackled. A Groupcall message had been sent out as a reminder that school starts at 08:35, not 08:45. There is a 10 minute registration period each morning. 
Uniform
Some pupils are wearing joggers in class after their PE lessons. Regulation school uniform should be worn in classes. Parental support is sought. 

Website
The website is now easy to navigate and up to date. Updates can be forwarded to Keith Hay. 

West Lothian Council are moving the platform for school websites for reasons of security. The timing of this move has not yet been confirmed. We will continue to build content in the meantime, and transfer this to whatever format is required. 

Possible Action: 

· Another push on subscribing to the Daily Bulletin via the website

· Formally launch the new website

· Send periodic alerts to relevant links/pages. 

· Put up a tab ‘Celebrating Success’ for the school and for visitors to see. Parents are encouraged to send photos of scientists and artists as well as group activities and sports.

5.   Feedback from Careers' Evening (19 January 2017)
Notice of this event had been sent via Groupcall, email, on paper at the beginning of the year and on the calendar. It was well attended and stall holders felt it to be worthwhile. Parents were engaged and the variety of stalls and subjects offered was the best yet. Diana did a good job of organizing the event. There was a study abroad stall: one year’s exchange with a school in USA. Educational books sold well. Parent professionals gave presentations in their own fields. 

It was noted that the third year Course Choice meeting was on the same night and that some pupils missed ‘Careers Evening’ as a result. 

6.   Working group on upgrading the foyer
May Geddes will meet with Mrs Jarvis shortly to chat about banners and posters before ordering materials. The foyer will be painted during the Easter holidays: brickwork, as well as wood outside the hall, outside the library and the stairwell. 

7.   Pupil Council 
There are now more members involved in the council for each year group. More input and ideas are being sought. 

Locker update: there is funding to upgrade the locker system. It had been decided to issue keys over 2 years as the school spends a lot of money on issuing new keys each year. Consideration had been given to installing combination locks but changing to combination locks is very expensive. It is not cost effective to chuck out the old lockers and get new ones. There are some complaints regarding locker placement; they are either too high or too low. But there is nowhere to put any new lockers. The waiting list is not long for those wanting to have a locker; there is not full capacity. 

The Pupil Council now has a web presence and is looking to integrate updates via Twitter and Facebook. We hope this will generate a sense of community online. There is a working group with Liam McLaughlin. 

8.  Teacher Report
No report. 
9.  Linlithgow Academy Parent Teacher Association (LAA) update 

An email went out asking groups to bid for LAA money to support their work. £5,000 was distributed amongst a range of groups: baking club, debating club, hockey, PE and music. 
Action: LAA to feedback to parents on who had received these funds; information could be given to Keith Hay to put onto the website. 
10. Parent Council recruitment training 
There were spaces available for recruitment training at the West Lothian Civic Centre, Livingston on 21st March & 9th May 2017. 

Email: EducationCustomerServices@westlothian.gov.uk to reserve a space..
11. Any other business

Canteen 
Changes had been introduced recently in the Canteen. Pupils were being encouraged to pre-order at machines to speed up food delivery and prevent queues. However there were substantial queues to pre-order at break time; it was better before Registration. The system is limited as pre-ordering can only be done on the day, not the day before.  In response to a comment that there was not enough facilities to pre-order, it was noted that there was a machine never used at the top of the canteen, three others and another one coming. 

The school management does not run the kitchen. There are issues with queues and pupils still being served as the bell time rings for classes to start. Some days the kitchen runs out of food, other days there is food left over. 

After an inspection, supervisors have told staff and parents to forward any complaints and issues to West Lothian Council. The school can only pass on emails/complaints. Concerned parents are encouraged to write in.

12.  Future Parent Council meetings:
Thursday 23rd March 2017
7.00 – 9.00 pm

Wednesday 24th May 2017
7.00 – 9.00 pm

AGM, September 2017 – date to be agreed


